
Meeting Minutes
THE REGULAR MEETING of the PLANNING BOARD of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted at the Town Hall, 1 Heady St., Cortlandt Manor, NY on Tuesday, August 5th, 2014.  The meeting was called to order, and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Loretta Taylor, Chairperson presided and other members of the Board were in attendance as follows:




Thomas A. Bianchi, Board Member 



Steven Kessler, Board Member




Robert Foley, Board Member 
Jeff Rothfeder, Board Member 
Peter Daly, Board Member (absent)
Jim Creighton, Board Member

ALSO PRESENT:




John J. Klarl, Esq., Deputy Town Attorney (absent)
 



Ed Vergano, Town Engineer



Chris Kehoe, Deputy Director for Planning


*



*



*
ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF JULY 1, 2014:
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked may I have a motion to approve the minutes, please?
So moved, seconded.

Mr. Robert Foley stated on the question, I have corrections.

With all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
CORRESPONDENCE:
PB 7-02      a.
Letter dated July 23, 2014 from Edward Schmitt, Esq. requesting re-approval of the Harbolic Lot Line Adjustment located at 214 & 216 5th Street.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chair I move that we adopt Resolution 25-14 approving the Lot Line Adjustment.
Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

*



*



*
PUBLIC HEARING (NEW):
PB 3-14      a.
Public Hearing: Application of D&N Contracting Inc., for the property of D & N Housing, LLC for Site Development Plan approval for an office and showroom for a kitchen cabinet, window and door and tile contractor, with no on-site fabrication of items, and for four (4) existing apartments in an existing building located at 2101 Albany Post Road (Route 9A) as shown on a drawing entitled “Amended Site Development Plan for D & N Contracting, Inc.” prepared by Cronin Engineering, P.E., P.C. latest revision dated June 12, 2014 (see prior PB 40-98)

Mr. Tim Cronin stated good evening Madame Chairwoman, members of the Board.  My name is Tim Cronin and my office put together the plan that’s this application.  As was stated, this is a public hearing for a proposed change in use of the commercial portion of this site.  The site is located on the east side of New York State Route 9/Albany Post Road, directly across the streets from Dutch Street.  It is 0.4 acres in size.  The site’s located in the HC-9A zoning district and the uses proposed are allowed in that district.  Currently there are 4 apartments which will not change.  These are located on both the first and second floor of the existing building.  The commercial use will be for material and inventory storage and for infrequent customer meetings at the site.  The service provided is for interior building renovations for primarily kitchen cabinets, windows, doors and tile: both floor and wall tiles.  This site is served by an existing tie-in to the Town of Cortlandt water system and an existing on-site separate sewage disposal system.  At the July meeting some comments were raised by the Planning Board which we addressed pertaining to the EAF.  Some adjustments were made to that document and then there were also some other issues that came up: comment about the gate and the fence that’s sort of marking off the back parking area.  We visited the site with staff and that gate, it’s safe to say, hasn’t been used in probably 10 years.  It’s really just hanging there on a hinge.  It’s been that way for a while.  He doesn’t want to take it down because he doesn’t know if he’s ever going to close it up but right now it’s open and it pretty much stays – it has stayed open for a long time.  There was a comment pertaining to the loading zone in the front of the building.  What we show there is the loading zone and it looks as though, from the plan, that striping is proposed on the ground.  We are not proposing striping.  We will just put a sign there that will say “no parking” and a sign for loading zone, but we’re not going to mark the pavement.  Then, there was a comment pertaining to the rear lighting which we discussed out in the field with staff and we thought that a reasonable approach considering there’s nothing there now hasn’t been anything there for a long time and I realize this is a chance to get something a little bit better.  What we’re proposing are some solar powered lights because you really – that is a step in the right direction and a reasonable step to put in a permanent lighting system.  You’re talking about tying into the building’s electrical, doing some trench work, doing a footing for a significant light post, seems as though that, in our opinion, is a little excessive for what’s there now and I think we can achieve a nice enhancement by just using the solar powered lights.  That’s the comments. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated this is a public hearing, if there’s anyone here who wants to make a comment, an observation on this particular application, now is the time to do so.  You would come up and state your name and where you reside and make your statement.  There’s no one here?  I don’t know, the Board members may have some questions on the material you just presented. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated the lighting.  Solar lighting I don’t think is going to cut it on this.  These outputs are 130 lumens.  I’m not sure how many of these you’re proposing to use but, in my mind, a better solution would be to provide regular 120 volt lighting where it’s needed in satisfaction of town engineer.  Solar cells just don’t give that output and then you have the maximum output is on a clear day, probably when you have very little cloud coverage.  It’s probably less when there’s cloud coverage.  I’m not really in favor of these lights.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I would agree.  You’re not only going to have the tenants there, you’re going to have customers in and out.  It’s a long parking lot and I think you need a more efficient and sufficient lighting system.  Also, if I may, Tim, you mentioned there wouldn’t be any striping?  I brought this up at the last meeting on the exit/entrance onto Route 9A, the whole length of your property.  I know you said that most of the cars or all of them would come out at the north end and not directly across from Dutch Street.  So, you think that will work?  But what’s going to happen if you do have an errant car; someone coming out at the north end of your lot and they want to take a little shortcut and come out onto 9 further down in front of your property (across from Dutch Street).
Mr. Tim Cronin responded as compared to just going out onto the highway.

Mr. Robert Foley responded well, yes, it would make more sense.  It just seems that there’s curbing or striping there.  That would be the normal place to come out the safest. But it’s further down that I’m concerned about.  I know the corner of the building juts out.  I mean, suppose they wanted to come down (to take a short cut).
Mr. Tim Cronin responded they would be going against traffic.

Mr. Robert Foley stated well, they would be on your property and then they’re looking for an opening further down. All right, I just thought that…

Mr. Tim Cronin stated if they’re going to make a left onto 9A they’re just going to go out passed the northbound traffic and make a left and go south on 9A.  They’re not going to cut close to the building, risk damaging their car by hitting the corner of the building and then you’re going to have northbound traffic.  It just seems like that is – it would be a very, very inefficient way to enter onto Route 9A.  Also, with the curb cuts that are there I think that’s, again, it’s an existing site and it’s not a bad use that’s there. 

Mr. Robert Foley asked is there curbing there at all?

Mr. Tim Cronin responded no, I don’t believe so no, but that allows the trucks to pull in and pull out with ease and without really having to negotiate any really sharp turns or backing into or out of the parking area. 

Mr. Robert Foley asked can there not be at the northern end, just 2 painted arrows on your own property to indicate, or if there was any kind of a double line right about where Chris has the cursor to make it clear that that’s where they really have to go out, it’s the safest way?  Not to meander down to the left…

Mr. Tim Cronin responded I guess we could put a piece of white striping there, a 10-foot piece to keep cars to the right of that, the exiting cars to the north of the white stripe.

Mr. Robert Foley stated suppose if two cars that want to make a right to go north on 9A and then the third guy wants to go down left, you don’t think he’s going to scoot around to the left of them?

Mr. Tim Cronin responded no.

Mr. Jim Creighton asked Tim, what’s the distance between the corner of the building and the street?  Is that 5 feet?

Mr. Tim Cronin responded if you can zoom in.  

Mr. Steven Kessler responded 5.4.

Mr. Tim Cronin stated you’re going to get too close to the building, that’s what I think.  I don’t think a car – if a car is going to make a left on 9A, I don’t think they’re going to try to scootch around a car that’s there.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated that heavy black line is just a right-of-way line.  

Mr. Tim Cronin stated correct, yes. 

Mr. Robert Foley stated I thought it was worth…

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is there a sign there posted that says “exit?”

Mr. Tim Cronin responded no, I don’t believe so, but it’s exit and entrance.  It’s an in-and-out driveway.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked I don’t know.  Is there anybody else who wants to make a comment here?

Mr. Ed Vergano stated we visited the site with the applicant and the applicant’s engineer and it shows a location for a 14-foot light fixture on the opposite side of the parking area, facing the parking area.  I think that’s a good location.  It would have minimal impact on the neighboring property and you’re probably going to see the required lighting that you need.

Mr. Tim Cronin asked you’re talking about putting it up where the 100 is on the north end property line?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded yes. 

Mr. Tim Cronin stated 12-foot pole? Remember, that’s sloped off pretty steep so…

Mr. Ed Vergano responded yeah it did.

Mr. Tim Cronin responded all right.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated so we are revising condition #3 to say “revise the subject drawing to show a light pole with sufficient illumination in the eastern end of the parking area to the satisfaction of the director of technical services.” 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated sounds good to me.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I make a motion…

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated yes, please.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I think you have to close the public hearing.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that’s right, you’re right.  We have to close the public hearing.  If there is nobody else who has to make a comment from the Board then we can have a motion to close the public hearing please.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I make a motion to close the public hearing first.

Seconded, with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated the public hearing is closed.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I make a motion to approve Resolution #26-14 with the revisions as previously stated by Mr. Kehoe to condition #3 in reference to sufficient lighting.

Seconded, with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Tim Cronin stated thank you very much.

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded you’re very welcome.



*



*



*
NEW BUSINESS: 

PB 5-14      a.
Application of Vincent D’Addona, for the property of G&V Properties Inc., for Amended Site Development Plan approval for modifications to the approved site plan for the existing Hilltop Nursery and Garden Center located at 2028 Albany Post Road (Route 9A) as shown on a drawing entitled “Existing/Proposed Site Plan for the Hilltop Nursery & Garden Center, LLC” prepared by Ed Gemmola dated April 23, 2014 (see prior PB 13-07).

Mr. Ed Gemmola stated good evening.  Ed Gemmola representing Hilltop Nursery and Garden Center which the name pretty much stayed the same as when the previous owner, Vincent D’Addona, the new owner as a partner and this property is, everybody knows, is the HC-9A zone.  It’s a mixed-use and the rear of the property is in the R-40 so the main building in the front, middle, we’re doing some additions on that as three separate areas: to the right and to the rear.  The two additions, the addition to the right and to the front are under an existing roof canopy, on an existing porch, and basically one-story additions.  The addition at the rear is a straight one-story addition to expand the room at the rear and that’ll be on a separate foundation.  It’s just a roof over the top.  The architectural does match what’s there.  The square footages are indicated.  There are small areas.  The two one-story additions are 174 square feet and 261 square feet and the addition at the rear is 161 square feet.  There are also 3 temporary greenhouse structures proposed to be amended at the right side.  That would be new.  It was garden stock and nursery stock in that area.  That would be an addition of the 3 small greenhouses: one 10 x 14 and two 10 x 20.  The site has some changes on the right rear to the existing landscape ends on that part that Chris just mentioned there.  There was parking and blacktop there. In lieu of that we’re adding, proposing to add just 6 landscape storage bins and then to the right and rear of the property, the other way, sorry, the right rear – the bins, right there, those bins were existing and what we’ve done is slid them down.  That’s what’s proposed is to slide the 6 bins down and add a tent storage structure at the rear.  The modifications along the gravel driveway in front of the houses that would be indicated as 2 and 3, the existing residential one-story frame.  We pushed the fence back.  We added parking back.  There was a driveway apron and blacktop between the two buildings.  That’s building 2 to the left and 3 to the right so we’re moving that parking back and then moving the fence back and adding along the front of both, along the gravel drive, nursery stock and that should give a buffer between the gravel drive and the residential dwelling units.  The only other change was to the left of that.  There were, I think, 2 spaces.  There’s 3 there now and there’s additional landscape area and that area was always used for that same material: nursery stock and some amount of change in what they’re going to represent.  Along the whole drive then you’ll be, as you’re going around, there’ll be nursery stock from every side of the gravel drive.  We’re here as the start of the process and I believe if there’s any questions I’ll try to answer those.  The owner is here, Vincent D’Addona if there’s any questions for the owner.
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated you mentioned temporary greenhouses, the 3 smaller greenhouses.  What do you mean by temporary?  What are they used for and why are you calling them temporary?

Mr. Ed Gemmola responded they have a poll bent tube, kind of round tube structure and it’s a clear I guess a heavy polyethylene or whatever, it’s a translucent material that’s there and it’s taken off in the winter.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked oh, so it’s seasonal, meaning temporary?

Mr. Ed Gemmola responded yes.  The frames would remain because any kind of snow load on that would just probably take down…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated so maybe it would be clearer to call them seasonal rather than temporary.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked what kind of winds are they built to withstand? 

Mr. Ed Gemmola asked kind of what?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded wind, wind speed?


Mr. Ed Gemmola responded that I’d have to check.  In terms of the footing, I know when we did the bigger ones we definitely can’t get the polls down with the footings.  These are much smaller.  I have that information back at the office.  I can get that to Chris. 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated we’ll put that in the review memo and we’ll get the information.  Along the driveway you’re just, the proposed nursery stock, big things, little things?  What are you putting there?

Mr. Ed Gemmola responded I think it’s varied.  

Mr. Steven Kessler asked are they trees?  Are they in-ground?

Mr. Ed Gemmola responded trees, shrubs.  They’re balls.  They’re for sale so that’ll change but it’s basically smaller trees and shrubs in the front. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked not in pots?  They’re in-ground?

Mr. Ed Gemmola responded I think they sit down in a ball and they throw mulch over it so they’re not in the ground. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked I have a question about your proposed landscape material storage.  The 16 x 25 feet bins: I don’t believe when – I don’t know what we had approved in the last applicant but was it 16 x 25 feet?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded the ones on the right are the existing ones we approved I believe. 

Mr. Ed Gemmola stated we’re just proposing to move those down.  The ones on the left would be new. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked how high were they?  I don’t recall the height that we approved way back. 
Mr. Ed Gemmola responded equivalent to a jersey barrier type thing.  They’re not that high.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked so they’re not going to be high?

Mr. Ed Gemmola responded no.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated the discussion was the height of the material that could go in those bins…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated so to make sure that it doesn’t go over into the Luposello property.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and I forgot if it was 6 feet or 8 feet.  There was a debate with the previous owner. 

Mr. Ed Vergano stated it was 6 feet. 

Mr. Ed Gemmola stated he would get some free mulch I guess. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I don’t think he appreciates the free mulch.

Mr. Ed Gemmola stated just kidding. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked are there any other questions from members of the Board?

Mr. Steven Kessler asked I’m unclear.  I understand that this gentleman owns the property and the use of the property is also for Griffin Landscaping.

Mr. D’Addona said Griffin Nursery has nothing to do with the commercial.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked are his trucks being parked there as well?

Mr. D’Addona stated … Inaudible
Mr. Steven Kessler stated all the proposed parking you have here is either for employees or the residences of course to the back or customers.

Mr. Ed Gemmola stated and also inside, I forgot to mention there was a small café that was approved that’s gone. 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated well, it’s questionable. 

Mr. Ed Gemmola stated well, it’s not there. 

Mr. Robert Foley asked so in other words there wouldn’t be any commercial landscape trucks in and out?

Mr. Vincent D’Addona stated just the 2 that we own for the nursery.  The delivery trucks.  It’s your regular [inaudible].

Mr. Steven Kessler asked have you identified where those trucks will be parked?

Mr. Vincent D’Addona stated I can put it in the back.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I think the plan needs to identify where you plan to put the trucks.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated if there are more questions you have to speak into the mike. 

Mr. Robert Foley asked in other words then if it’s a commercial customer coming with a truck to purchase, whether it’s existing stock: shrubs, trees or whatever or mulch, they just come in and take it or do you guys load it?  What’s the process?  In other words is there going to be a proliferation of landscape companies…

Mr. Vincent D’Addona stated the way it works is if a contractor comes in, he comes in, pays for the product, if we load him, he’ll drive around back where the bins are and we have a small rubber tired machine, we load him and then he leaves with the product or if they call in for delivery, we load our truck and deliver it. 

Mr. Robert Foley asked so it would all take place back there?
Mr. Vincent D’Addona responded it would all take back in that corner right there.
Mr. Robert Foley stated gravel apron there. 

Mr. Vincent D’Addona stated yes, it’s a gravel apron. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked could you please identify yourself.

Mr. Vincent D’Addona stated I’m Vinny D’Addona.  I’m the part owner of the nursery.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked and you’re proposing to keep the driveway as is?

Mr. Vincent D’Addona responded it’s gravel now with a little bit of millings up there just because we had a couple of wet areas.  We put a little bit of millings down, that’s it.  Pretty much left the gravel, yes…

Mr. Jim Creighton asked when you talk about nursery stock and you talk about shrubs, does that also include bags of mulch or soil, that kind of stuff or is that…

Mr. Vincent D’Addona responded in that area?  That would be a little work area.  Yes, it would have, in that corner where it says ‘nursery stock’ I think straight in the back between the two bins, we have some bulk hay storage, but we are also proposing cold storage bin in that far corner all the way in the back there.  Everything would be left in there at night.  Everything would be in there all year round and the machine would go in there at night too so you would see nothing there, if that get’s approved.  Everything would be in that building.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated along the driveway, the nursery stock that’s described is just live material, not bagged…

Mr. Vincent D’Addona responded no, just for sale.  Right now I have a few pallets of some stones I had delivered which I’m going to move, get it out of there.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked that left corner over there that says ‘existing landscaping debris’: what really goes in there?

Mr. Vincent D’Addona responded right now I have a bunch of evergreens in there, about 200 of them, just B&B burlap with mulch on them, just being watered.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked but you propose to keep that area for the evergreens or is there going to be – because it does say ‘debris’ here and I’m just curious. 

Mr. Vincent D’Addona responded there was debris when I bought it.  There’s not anymore, just nursery stock, just live plants. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I think there should be a comment that that note should be removed from the drawing and just make that all ‘nursery stock.’  I think that’s left over from a previous drawing.
Mr. Vincent D’Addona responded yes, Brian had it there.  He had dumpsters and stuff in there. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked so how’s business been so far?

Mr. Vincent D’Addona responded pretty good.  The last two weeks have been slow but it’s been pretty good.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated good.

Mr. Robert Foley asked your existing two-story frame building where the restaurant or whatever, that’s just your office, the commercial?

Mr. Vincent D’Addona responded yes, it’s a nursery, a garden center and we have a cut-flower, flower shop now in there and then above it is an office.  That’s the office for us.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked so there’s no eating going on really?

Mr. Vincent D’Addona responded no eating.  Just free coffee.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and as part of the review memo we will want to see elevation drawings for how the three additions will look.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated also as part of the review memo will we need, or at least confirm the donation of trees.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated yes, we do have that closed out of the old Panessa file but I can copy those and attach them to the review memo. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated so he knows.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked any other questions?

Mr. Jim Creighton stated Madame Chair I move that we refer this back to staff for a review memo.

Seconded, with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated you’ll copy the staff in the next couple of weeks.

PB 6-14      b.
Application of Doan Properties, Inc. for Site Development Plan Approval for building façade changes to an existing retail building, the former Lakeland Sleep Shop, located at 2081 E. Main St. (Cortlandt Boulevard) as shown on a drawing entitled “Front Elevation, Doan Properties, Inc.” prepared by John Lentini, R.A. dated July 21, 2014 (see prior PB 9-11).

Mr. John Lentini stated good evening Madame Chairwoman and members of the Board.  I’m John Lentini architect.  We’re here at the invitation of the town because we got stopped as we were doing the work, I should say ‘we’ as the painter, an overzealous painter.  This project was before this Board back in 2011 and 12 to be a beauty salon and among other things, the sewer connection created a problem and an expense and she realized, Tracy Cong who’s the president of Doan that she couldn’t afford it.  So, she’s had this out for lease for 3 years or so and decided that she was going to spruce up the building to try to attract somebody.  The painter who’s somebody I actually recommended so I feel responsible, thought that he’d surprise her.  He was just supposed to paint the building and he started adding pilasters to the building.  She didn’t do this.  She knows very well that we have to come in here for approvals.  In any event, I may have gotten lucky but I don’t think it looks terribly bad and I find that it’s very similar to a lot of other buildings in the Town Center, the old Circuit City where they used a darker color on the bottom, a lighter color at the top with a verticalness of columns or structure, in this case these pilasters.  Essentially, we’re here for architectural review.  I spoke to Chris and he said he wants to renew the site plan too because we potentially have a retail customer.  I’m not sure if this is true or not but somebody is interested.  I’ll be providing whatever the town requires.
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked did you want to say anything at all Chris?  Because we were just going to refer this back.

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded no, as long as John mentioned for the record that we will work with John to get a finally approved site plan for the site.  That was the only issue. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked and this has or will be sent to the architectural review?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded it hasn’t been sent yet but it will be sent to the Architectural Review Committee.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked any other person on the Board want to make a comment?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chair I move that we refer this back to staff for comments.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 7-14      c.
Application of Westchester Spray Zone, LLC, for the property of Appian Way Ventures, LLC, for Amended Site Development Plan approval for an automotive spray booth, with no repair or collision work, located in an existing tenant space at 260 Madeline Ave. as shown on a drawing entitled “Spray Booth Location, Amended Site Development Plan for Appian Way Ventures, LLC” prepared by Cronin Engineering, P.E., P.C. dated July 22, 2014 (see prior PB 6-09).

Mr. Tim Cronin stated good evening Madame Chairwoman, Tim Cronin to represent the plans.  As you mentioned, this is a proposed change in use for a small portion of the industrial building that was approved as part of the Appian Way application back in 2009.  The proposed alteration is approximately 4,300 square feet and the total area of the building, including first and second floor is about 42,900, about 43,000 square feet so it’s roughly 10% of the existing habitable space of the building.  What we’re proposing is an automotive spray booth.  Our client has found that there’s a need for him to provide that service, and I think it’ll be an enhancement for the whole community because I think what people have a tendency to do now is to do their spraying in locations and perhaps without full oversight of the Health Department and what this will be here, will be an actual spray booth which will be approved by the Health Department and hopefully this Board so everything will be regulated, the emissions will all be monitored and it’ll be overall an improvement to the current operation of what may be happening throughout the area.  We’re located in the MD zoning district and the use that is proposed does require a Special Permit and that’s part of the reason we’re here.  That’s where we stand and I guess, unless you’d like to set it up for public hearing, we’ll wait for the review memo.
Mr. Steven Kessler asked Chris, the application is not for a Special Permit though?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded I’d have to check that.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated well, it’s going to come back to staff anyway and we’ll probably have conversation about this.  I’m not sure how just exactly how all this works with the Special Permit.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked Tim, are these lines on the – are those the lines of the tenant space? 

Mr. Tim Cronin responded those are the lines of the tenant space.  The two thin, solid lines, that other line I believe is a roof leader, a roof drain and that’s roughly the space…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and I’m not sure that on this elevation over here, there’s a garage door?

Mr. Tim Cronin responded there’s a garage door and actually that was taken from an earlier site plan.  There’s actually a little driveway and an access road that goes right up to the garage door. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked where exactly in there is the spraying taking place?  In the whole…

Mr. Tim Cronin responded no, at the far end of the…

Mr. Steven Kessler asked just that little area?


Mr. Tim Cronin responded correct.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked and to the right, is the dog…

Mr. Tim Cronin responded if you’re facing, because you’re going to access the spray booth from the top so as you’re actually facing the space…

Mr. Steven Kessler asked but as we’re looking at it now, at the bottom to the right is the doggie daycare?

Mr. Tim Cronin responded correct.  This is the driveway into that garage door.

Mr. Robert Foley asked is that a solid wall between where the spraying is taking place and the dog runs are outdoors?

Mr. Tim Cronin responded it’s a solid wall in our space which is 42 feet by 103 feet.  Those are solid walls inside.

Mr. Robert Foley asked no windows?

Mr. Tim Cronin responded I think on the southern, on this end here, on the bottom of the building there are some windows there.

Mr. Robert Foley asked so is there any potential impact to the dogs outside by the spraying, the paint spraying?

Mr. Tim Cronin responded inside the space, there will be a spray booth which is the second rectangle, a set of rectangular lines that Chris is outlining there and that will be vented through the roof.  There will be filters placed on that exhaust and this is something that would be, in addition of being looked at by this Board, would require a Permit from the Westchester County Department of Health.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked and what’s the rest of that space then for?

Mr. Tim Cronin responded if he’s got a car coming in and the person wants to park it there, let it sit there so the thing is the space had been vacant for a period of time and he just thought let me take this space up and at this point it’s proposed that the entire space would be for the spray booth but I can’t represent that if another tenant wanted to come by, put a wall down the middle that they may want to break it up, because right now, there’s plenty of room to park additional cars inside.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I guess in the review memo, I would want to know, with all the filtering, what exactly comes out at the end of that venting.  Again, considering that the dogs are going to be outside right in front of that vented area.


Mr. Tim Cronin stated it will out the top.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I understand but it does blow down also.

Mr. Tim Cronin stated yes, true.

Mr. Robert Foley asked and what if there’s any wind, downdraft.  Why is the spray booth at that end of the building?  Why not at the other end where there’s no dogs?


Mr. Tim Cronin responded I think if those are tenant occupied spaces, you can’t…

Mr. Robert Foley asked the rest, the top portion of that, it’s taken up by another tenant?
Mr. Tim Cronin stated so you’re saying in the space we’re looking at maybe move the spray booth to the far end.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated right.


Mr. Tim Cronin stated I’ll talk to the client about that.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked paint is being stored there as well?

Mr. Tim Cronin responded yes.  Generally the way they’re set up is you have the spray booth which is maybe 16 x 20, 14 x 20 and adjacent to that, running along the 20 foot dimension is another room that is maybe 8 feet wide where you would keep all your paints and your solvents and your components that you would mix in that room, put it in the spray gun and then go right into the spray…

Mr. Steven Kessler asked and this is all sprinklered building?

Mr. Tim Cronin responded yes, but there will be other fire suppression specifically associated with the spray booth.
Mr. Steven Kessler asked and where you’re storing the materials as well?


Mr. Tim Cronin responded yes, of course.  Everything there is volatile [inaudible] it’s going to be very flammable.
Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked the materials are in its own enclosed room?


Mr. Tim Cronin responded yes.  The ones we’ve done in the past, have been all set up that way.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked your closed room like with a door?  It’s not just a mesh or like a jail?

Mr. Tim Cronin responded the ones we’ve seen the past, we’ll confirm that with this one here but it is a door that you open and close and then you go in and mix your paints and then – you don’t even come out, you just then go into the spray booth and paint inside the spray booth.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked with fireproof doors and everything?

Mr. Tim Cronin responded I’ll check.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I think these things comes as units.  So, if you provide staff with details.  These are enclosed units with all the proper, hopefully, safety provisions.

Mr. Tim Cronin stated and that’s one of the things that our clients looked at, the package if you will.

Mr. Robert Foley asked will there be any liquid residue from the paints or the mixtures that would have to be drained or washed into a floor drain or where would that…

Mr. Tim Cronin responded all of this is going to be regulated.  If there is anything that’s going to be cleanup then that’s got to be stored in a drum and then taken away.  You would not be able to put that into the septic system or into the storm drainage system.  That would be part of the protocol of the Health Department and as well as the town.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we had a case like this year’s back and, not implying that you couldn’t handle it, but he brought some booth person to the meeting and explained all of the intricacies of the systems.  So, I don’t know if the actual tenant wants to provide some expert advice to the Board.

Mr. Tim Cronin responded I will discuss that with him.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked does the Health Department in any way check on these kinds of concerns?

Mr. Tim Cronin responded when you fill out the form, the application to the Health Department, you have to specify how many pounds or gallons of like tolulines, iulines, the various solvents, the thinners, the pigments that are used.  You have to quantify the total gallonage that you’re using in a year.  You’re making an estimate and you pick out, there may be 200 different car colors, you’ll pick 4 or 5 of the most common, say your red, your black, your grays, put that together and tell them “this is the approximate how many gallons of this various pigments we’ll use.”  Each gallon of pigment is going to require a certain amount of solvent to apply it.  All that’s quantified and given to the Health Department and they’ll actually issue a Permit saying that you are allowed to discharge so many pounds of this, that, and the various components.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked who’s responsible for checking occasionally to see that this is being done properly?

Mr. Tim Cronin responded I am assuming the Health Department.  I’ve never gone back to confirm that but they are given permits and I don’t know if they then have to file something after the end of the year that says “we used 20% less or 10% more” and then the permit gets modified.  I’m not sure.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated the Department of Health or New York State DPA will come to the site to do some stack testing especially just after the installation to make sure that what the calculations indicate is reality.

Mr. Tim Cronin stated with these types of package plans, the exhaust system is a very significant component of that with the various filters that are required to be placed on the exhaust.  

Mr. Steven Kessler asked if this was a Special Permit what would be the term for this?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded I think what Tim is probably saying is in the chart, in an MD zone the automotive use when you run it across it says Special Permit but I don’t know if it’s – I don’t think it’s defined in the code as a spray booth Special Permit.  There will be general Special Permit conditions that you would reference if you were ever approved, and I think it’s 307-40, 41 and 42.  You have to confirm that this use is worthy of being granted a Special Permit.  Other ones are more particular like the country club Special Permit has some more details.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated but with all the Special Permits there’s always a term and renewal.  Would this be one as well?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded not unless it’s called out I don’t think in the code that – I’d have to research that.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated let’s look into it.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated there will be time to do that.  Any other questions, concerns, comments?

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we refer this back for a review memo to staff.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Tim Cronin stated thank you very much.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated thank you.



*



*



*
ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Jim Creighton stated Madame Chair, it’s 7:40 I move that we adjourn.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated thank you.


*



*



*
Next Meeting: TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 2, 2014
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